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History of the Grant Program

• Established by the Nicholas and Zachary Burt Memorial Carbon 
Monoxide Poisoning Prevention Act

• Longtime advocacy effort by many fire and emergency services 
organizations

• Bill was sponsored by Senators Klobuchar and Hoeven, and Reps Buddy 
Carter and Kuster. 

• President Biden signed the bill into law on March 15, 2022.

• Received $2M in funding from FY23 & FY24 appropriations 
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Requirements

• Eligibility: “Grant applicants must be 
from a state, local government, Indian 
Tribe or U. S. Territory that has 
adopted a statute, rule, regulation or 
similar measure that requires 
compliant carbon monoxide alarms to 
be installed in dwelling units in 
accordance with National Fire 
Protection Association (NFPA) 72, the 
International Fire Code (IFC), or the 
International Residential Code (IRC).”

• FAQs: see QR code



CO Safety Summit 2024

Use of Grant Funds

• Purchase and install compliant carbon monoxide alarms 

• Training materials and instructions

• Public education activities
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CPSC Awards More than $3.0 Million in 
Grants to 22 State and Local Governments to 
Prevent Carbon Monoxide Poisoning

● 22 grantees awarded 
out of 31 applications

● More than $3 M 
awarded

● Need applications to 
make the case for 
funding


